
 

IMPORTANT DATES COMING UP 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  

   December 
   Monday 11th ð 15th ð Swimming Program 
   Thursday 14th ð Grade 6 Valedictory Dinner 
  Monday 18thP&F Meeting in staffroom after assembly 
  Wednesday 20th ð Concert ð 7.00pm 
  Thursday ð Triathlon ð Note change of date 
  Friday 22nd ð Last day of Term 4 ð Pool Party ð Dismissal ð 2.30pm 
 
  January 
  Wednesday 31st  ð 1st day Term 1 for students 
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Transition Day:  
Yesterday our student population grew to over 140 students as we welcomed our new Prep students for their first full day of 
school. There was a wonderful atmosphere across the school, with our new Prep students settling into school routine seamlessly 
and our ñveteranò students enjoying the excitement of stepping up a year. We were also very pleased to welcome Ms Barratt (our 
new Grade 3 /4 teacher) and she remarked upon how welcome she felt at our school. During the day, we held a multi-age tabloid 
sports event and our new Grade 5/6 students did a wonderful job in supporting our younger students throughout the event. It was 
great to see how nurturing and supportive our student culture is.  All in all, it was great day and an exciting sneak peek into 2018.  

 
Christmas Concert ð Wednesday December 20th 7pm 
On Wednesday December 20th at 7pm, we will be hosting our end of year Christmas concert. This concert is an opportunity for us 
to recognize academic achievement, personal qualities and social skills through an award ceremony. Each grade level will also 
perform a Christmas related item on the night and the highlight of the night is, of course, the arrival of Santa on our oval. Over the 
years we have always had a great turn out on the night and seating is often at a premium; if you have a camp chair, it is probably 
a good idea to bring it along. I look forward to a great night and I canôt wait to see our students have their moment in the spotlight.  
 
Student Leadership Elections 
On Monday, our Grade 5/6 student elections were held. Our students showed great poise and preparation, dealing with nerves of 
delivering a formal speech to a large gathering. All of our students spoke exceptionally well and I would like to acknowledge the 
great work that our teachers have undertaken in preparing our students for their big moment. Congratulations to every student 
who stood up and delivered a speech ï the courage that each individual showed had a profound effect on everyone and there 
were certainly tears of pride, joy and empathy amongst our audience. As I reinforced to our students, while the result may not 
have fallen in your favour on the day, you have certainly grown in the eyes of everyone who witnessed your speech. 
Congratulations to our new student leaders and I wish them the very best in their role in 2018. Our new student leaders are as 
follows: 

School Captains:    Darby OôBrien and Tess Walker 
School Vice Captains:   Ely Reid and Charlotte Cotter 
House Captains Richardson:  Lucas Black and Melissa Toy 
Vice House Captains Richardson:  Angus Nash and Ebony Harper 
House Captains Hughes:   Harry Shiner, Annie Goodman and Jorja Ferguson 
Vice House Captains Hughes:  Larni Shiner and Micah Padgett 

 
Grade 6 Valedictory ð Thursday December 14th  
Tomorrow night we will be formally farewelling our Grade 6 students at their valedictory dinner. One of the special features of the 
night is that our Grade 6 students deliver a formal valedictory speech, during which they describe the attributes of one of their 
classmates. We look forward to a great evening of fond memories and shared reminiscences.  
 
Farewell Lorraine 
After 31 years of outstanding service, Lorraine Tebble will be retiring from the Business Manager role at Avenel Primary School at 
the conclusion of the 2017 school year. Over the years, Lorraine has been at the heart of Avenel Primary School and has worked 
with thousands of students, not to mention all of the principals, teachers and parents she has supported along the way. In my 
time working next to Lorraine, I have come to develop enormous respect for her ñabove and beyond the call of dutyò approach to 
her role, not to mention the meticulousness she has exhibited to every facet of her position. On behalf of the Avenel Primary 



School community, I would like to wish Lorraine the very best in her retirement.  
 
Business Manager Appointment:  
We are currently in the final stages of a selection process for our new Business Manager. An appointment will be made in the 
coming days and I will advise the community of the successful candidate in next weekôs newsletter.  
 
New Building 
Today we have workmen on site erecting temporary fencing to establish the compound for our new building. Over the next few 
weeks, the building will be installed with the classrooms ready for the start of the 2018 school year.  
 
Grade 3 to 6 Triathlon ð Change of Date Due to Extreme Heat.  
Next Monday, we are scheduled to hold our Grade 3 to 6 triathlon. Given the sudden rise in temperatures and a forecast of 40 
degrees, we have made the decision to shift the triathlon to Thursday December 21st at 11am. Our triathlon is a wonderful 
opportunity for our students to get an experience of the triathlon format in a supportive team environment. Running the triathlon 
(with such a large field) is obviously a supervisory challenge and we need as many parents as possible to maximize student 
safety. At this point in time, we need another 5 parent volunteers to ensure the event can go ahead. If you can spare an hour of 
your time, please contact the office to register your help ï the event will run from 11am to 12pm approximately.  
 
All the best, 
 
Neil 
 

OTHER THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW é. 
 

SUBJECT CONTRIBUTION ð Thank you to those families who have made payment, either in part or in full, of this yearôs Subject 
Contribution.  We remind those who have opted to pay by instalment that $42.50 per student is due by the end of term. The 
subject contribution payment covers the cost of subject expenses and class materials which have been purchased by the school 

to be distributed to students throughout the year. Payments can be made either by cash or 
direct deposit to the school account BSB 063 545 Account No 10076513. Please insert ósub 
contô and family name in the reference field. 
 
LOST PROPERTY ï The number of lost items in the ólost propertyô tub is on the increase 

again. Please make the effort to come in and have a look to see if any belong to your child.  If 
they are not claimed by the end of the year they will be given to charity. 
 
 

FOUND ð Gold bangle.  If it belongs to you please claim from the office. 
 
FOR YOUR INFORMATION- Term dates for 2018  
Term 1 - Wednesday, January 31 2018 - Thursday, 29 March 2018 
Term 2 - Monday, 16 April 2018 - Friday, 29 June 2018 
Term 3 - Monday, 16 July 2018 - Friday, 21 September 2018 
Term 4 - Monday, 8 October 2018 - Friday, 21 December 2018 
 
and Public Holidays during the school year. 
Friday 30 March  ïGood Friday   
Sunday 1 April - Easter Sunday 
Monday 2 April - Easter Monday 
Wednesday 25 April - Anzac Day 
Monday 11 June - Queen's Birthday 
Fri day 28 September - AFL Grand Final Friday 
Tuesday 6 November - Melbourne Cup 
 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS UPDATE 
 
Next Meeting ï Monday 18th December in staffroom after assembly.  All welcome. 
 
Thank you to those that have assisted us throughout the year.  We appreciate your support. 
Have a safe and happy holiday period.  We look forward to working with you again in 2018. 
 

https://publicholidays.com.au/easter/
https://publicholidays.com.au/easter/
https://publicholidays.com.au/easter/
https://publicholidays.com.au/anzac-day/
https://publicholidays.com.au/queens-birthday/
https://publicholidays.com.au/afl-grand-final-holiday/


AROUND THE ROOMS 
 
To ï No students this week, but if it is your birthday we hope you have a lovely day. 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK é..  Congratulations to 
Mae Goodman  ï for her accuracy when measuring items in maths.  J 
Lilli Fowles ï for her ability to use topic specific vocabulary to locate information on a map in 
mathematics. J 
Mason Dean ï for his motivation and focus during independent reading time. J 
Cale Robertson ï for his persistence on tasks and accepting challenges in his learning. J 
 
Erynn Wellingtonï for her increased confidence in contributing to class discussions.J 
Darby OõBrien ï for taking risks and having a go at things that take him out of his comfort zone. J 
Alana Gunn ï for encouraging others and celebrating their successes. J 

 
 
  
 
 

 

Frankie Eagles -For the kind and encouraging words she shares with her peers. J 
Ashlee Hilbig - For her improved persistence when completing her literacy task. J 
Oisin OõSullivan-For his increased resilience when playing team games. J 
Lucas Black-For taking on feedback to make improvements to his work. J 


